
21st CCLC Guidance Document #1 (during closure period) 
 

Guidance for 21st CCLC sub-grantees regarding continuation of 21st CCLC programming. We 
encourage programs to find creative ways to keep staff working during this COVID-19 pandemic 
that continues to support the goals and objectives of the grant. If continuity of staff can be 
maintained, it is good for those staff members and it is good for the program. 
 
Staff may continue to be paid with 21st CCLC grant funds, for work including remote work, at 
the discretion of NYSED, in service to your local 21st CCLC project goals. If this work has 
already been started, it can be approved retroactively. Allowable work includes: 
 

• Virtual staff meetings (conference calls, Zoom meetings, Skype, etc.)  
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